
Dear Parents/Guardians and Friends 

 

We have been doing a lot of work across the East Dacorum Cooperative Learning Trust in the last few weeks.  Last Friday          

Mr Taylor the Headteacher of Chambersbury School, visited Longdean to observe some Year 7 Mathematics Lessons.  This was 

in order for him to see how secondary school builds on the Mathematics studies in Primary School and for us to ensure our 

curriculum was appropriate for students who have recently left Year 6.  Mr Taylor has visited all the schools in our trust and we 

are hoping that we will use the information we have all gained to design a curriculum that spans Years 5 – 8 and is designed by 

Primary and Secondary Mathematics specialists.  We will repeat this process with English too.   

This term, we are also looking forward to welcoming Mr Weightman the Headteacher of Tudor School to Longdean at some 

point this term to shadow some former Tudor Year 6 students to gain an overview of our Year 7 experience. Again this is an 

exciting event that will enhance student experience across the trust as the information provided by Mr Weightman can be 

shared. 

Finally for the Cooperative this term we are looking to take a combined group of primary and secondary students to the       

University of Hertfordshire to take part in a Humanities event focussing on the Rochdale Pioneers who founded the               

Cooperative Movement.  This event is being coordinated by Adeyfield School and will provide an opportunity for primary and 

secondary students to study together and also experience a University environment. 

Last week we also welcomed Maggie Chapman, Headteacher of St Albans Girls School to Longdean.  She is working closely with 

us this half term, on how we support and challenge specific students at Longdean.  She is also looking at some of our systems 

around data and intervention.  This first meeting was very rewarding and I look forward to continuing to work with her in the 

future. 

On Thursday 25 January, we welcomed Sir Mike Penning, our local MP to Longdean.  He joined a group of students who have 

been working hard on preparing a campaign to present to him about changing an aspect of school life.  He listened to the    

arguments presented and gave some advice and guidance based on his experiences about how campaigning and democratic 

processes work in the United Kingdom and can influence and bring about change.  This was a wonderful experience for our 

students. 

Preliminary examinations for Key Stage 4 have now ended and students in Years 9 & 10 will receive their results in lessons.  For 

Year 11 students we will be holding a results assembly on the afternoon of Thursday 1 February 2018.  In this assembly         

students will receive their results and also an explanation of the implications of these results if we were to fast forward to    

August.  Parents will then be issued the results at the Year 11 options evening that night.  Again these will come with an       

explanation of the implications of these results.  This will support Post 16 choices and also provide parents with information 

prior to Year 11 Parents Evening on Tuesday 6 February 2018.  I would encourage all students to reflect on these results and 

consider what actions they can take, supported by teachers and parents, as they move towards the final examinations. 

Best regards 

 

Mr G Cunningham 

Headteacher 
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Important dates 

ß Saturday Study Session—Saturday 27 January 

ß Year 11 Post 16 Option Choices evening—Thursday 1 February  

ß Key Stage 4 results sent home—Friday 2 February 

ß Year 11 Parents Evening—Tuesday 6 February 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Numeracy 

Last week’s  
answer: 

 
2.25 x 60 / 100 = 1.35 

1.35 + 0.80 = 2.15 
1.5 x 60 / 100 = 0.90 

0.9 + 1.9 = 2.80 

Coordinates
Coordinates describe the position of a point in two or three-

dimensional space.  

They are written in pairs inside brackets. Always ñxò before 

ñyò (x,y)

Along the corridor, up the stairs (reference to the ñxò and ñyò 

axis).

ñxò for exit, ñyò for the sky

The numbers are also known as Cartesian coordinates, 

after the French mathematician, René Descartes. 

Six children sit around a round table. Alex is 

two along from Donna, who is sitting next to 

Fred, on his left. Also two along from Donna 

sits Brenda, next to whom is Chris.

Alex has Chris on one side and Elizabeth 

on the other.

Describe how they are sitting using the 

letters A, Bé



Are you in year 11and requiring EXTRA 

exam practice?       

 

 

 

 

https://www.onmaths.com/ 

Get started straight away with: 

Predicted Papers for the upcoming maths GCSE 

Topic Busters to help you revise specific topics 

Demon Questions to try harder GCSE questions 

Mini Mocks for quick GCSE exam practise 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Numeracy 

https://www.onmaths.com/
https://www.onmaths.com/mock_exams/?archiveType=predictions
https://www.onmaths.com/mock_exams/?archiveType=topicBusters
https://www.onmaths.com/mock_exams/?archiveType=demon
https://www.onmaths.com/mock_exams/?archiveType=minimocks


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 Growth Mindset 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Longdean School has received a donation of two defibrillators, vital equipment 
in case of sudden cardiac arrest, from Hemel Lions. 
 
First Aider Mrs Wilkins said: “The reality is that 12 young people die each week 
after suffering cardiac arrest. Of these, 270 children will die at school each year. 
The only definitive treatment for a victim of cardiac arrest is early CPR and 
defibrillation. 
 
This must be administered within three to five minutes following collapse to 
give a fighting chance of survival, making  it imperative to have a defibrillator 
on site. 
 
Longdean now has three defibrillators distributed across our new building and 
we hope this means we are well equipped to offer vital lifesaving assistance if it 
is ever needed. 
 
Headteacher Mr Cunningham thanked Hemel Lions for donating the 
equipment, which can be used by whoever is first on the scene, in advance of 
an ambulance arriving. 

 Deɲbrillators 



Before Christmas Longdean was awarded the prestigious International Schools Award for the third time in 
a row. This was awarded at a ceremony in central London attended by dozens of high profile MPs and 
dignitaries. Longdean was commended for its outstanding commitment to international schools work and 
this follows the end of our tenure as a Global Learning Programme Expert Centre and being asked to 
speak on the subject at the National Conference of the SSAT in Manchester. Our students benefit from a 
very wide range of curriculum and other opportunities that give them an advantage in our increasingly 
globalised world.  

Students will be raising funds for their Sri Lanka World Challenge Expedition through a quiz at school on 
Friday 2 February, running "Sausage Sizzle" events at the local Bunnings Superstore and three of our Sixth 
Formers and two members of staff will be visiting our link school in Ghana at the start of February to 
develop our international link further. We are hoping that each form will send a message to our partners 
and we would also be very grateful for any old football shirts or kits that are no longer in use as our link 
school is in need for some of their students and teams.       

Mr M. Macdonald 

Leading Practitioner, Geography 

 

 ϥnternational Schools Award 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 Artwork of the Month 

Film Club 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please ensure that your child has a refillable water bottle with them everyday.  There are 

water fountains around the school where they can refill their bottles throughout the day if 

needed.  This will keep them hydrated and may prevent headaches. 

 

Please Note: - If your child uses an inhaler, we now hold a central stock for emergency use 

only.  However, in order for your child to have access to one of these in an emergency, 

please complete a consent form which can be obtained from either Mrs Wilkins, First Aid 

or from Student Services.  

 

Mrs Wilkins 

First Aider 

 ϥnformation 

Medical 

Sept July

Y7

Y8

Y9

Y10

Y11

Research suggests that for every 

17 MISSED SCHOOL DAYS, 

a studentôs achievement will drop by

ONE GRADE when they sit their GCSEs



Literacy Link 
 



 

 LSA Quiz Night 



 

Independent Learning and Homework at Longdean 
 
Please remember to discuss your child’s Independent Learning and Homework set on Show My 
Homework using the app or the website https://longdean.showmyhomework.co.uk/school/
homeworks/calendar where you can find the entire school’s homework and filter by subject, 
teacher, or class without logging in.  For specific details about your child’s homework, please log 
in to this website or the app.  We recommend half an hour a night, Monday through Thursday, on 
sites such as Sam Learning, GCSE Pod, BBC Bitesize, Linguascope and MyMaths. Links to these 
sites can be found on the Exam Support and Homework sections of the LLP.  
 
Mr R Muskett  - Assistant Headteacher 

 
 http://www.gcsepod.com/parents for a parent's guide. 
 
 www.samlearning.com Centre ID: HP3LS Username and password are in the format:  
 DDMMYYII, for example Mr Muskett's would be 050582RM.  
   
 www.mymaths.co.uk - students have an individual username and password from their     

Maths Teacher. 
 

MFL—Ask your Teacher for the username and password for Linguascope.  
 
Further e-learning links can be found at: https://moodle.longdean.herts.sch.uk/mod/tab/
view.php?id=8888 

 ϥnformation 

wŜǇƻǊǝƴƎ !ōǎŜƴŎŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ {ŎƘƻƻƭ - /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ bǳƳōŜǊǎ 

 
LŦΣ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ǊŜŀǎƻƴΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ŀōǎŜƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ 
ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ !ƴȅ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ ǳǇ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘŀȅΦ 

 5ŀ ±ƛƴŎƛΥ лмппн нлртлс 

 CǊŀƴƪƭƛƴΥ лмппн нлртлт 

 DŀǘŜǎΥ лмппн нлртсл 

 tŀǎŎŀƭΥ лмппн нлртло 

 {ƛȄǘƘ CƻǊƳΥ лмппн нлртнл 



Link Dates 
The Longdean Link is published every two weeks, via the Schoolcomms e-mail system to all those for whom we have an e-mail ad-
dress, and on the LLP.  Next issue:  9 February 2018 

Recent Communication 

Attendance 

Franklin  

92.9% Pascal 

 Gates 

93.8% Da Vinci 

0% 100

Whole School:  93.3% 

93.4% 

Letters that have been sent home recently:  

 

§ Year 10—Vaccination Consent Form 

§ Year 9—Vaccination Consent Form 

§ All Years—Financial Scam Letter 
 

 

94.5% 


